
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, April 3, 2023 
 
Chairman Davis called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 6:00 
p.m.  Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Kennedy, Zoning 
Administrator Cass, Engineer Jonas, and Secretary Vallimont and four interested persons.  
 
Motion by Lee, second by Welka, to approve the March 20, 2023 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve the March 2023 expenses. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Solicitor Kennedy introduced herself and stated there was nothing to report at this time. 
 
Engineer Jonas reported that a speed study was recently conducted on New Road; however, the 
battery on the counter died and no data was available Friday-Monday.  The data that was 
collected reports 85th percentile speed was 52 mph.  The counter was charged, and new data 
will be available soon.  Also, don’t forget that the Edinboro Road bridge over I-90 is closed at 
least through October. 
 
Supervisor Welka stated that the speed trailer will be placed on Pagan Road.  The Edinboro 
Road detours are on state roads.  Street sweeping, sidewalk and curb island clean-up continues.  
The crew did an amazing job this past weekend with traffic signals and trees due to the 
inclement weather. 
Supervisor Lee thanked everyone for coming out and is looking forward to warmer weather. 
Supervisor Davis commented that little league practices have started.  All of the doors at 
Picnicana have been painted and the big merry-go-round is out getting done now.  Work 
continues on the new 1-ton. 
 
Jim Chojnacki inquired if Pagan Road was open in its’ entirety during the bridge replacement 
on Edinboro Rd?  Supervisor Welka commented Yes, it is.  With no further business to come 
before the Board, motion by Lee, second by Welka, to adjourn the meeting at 6:06 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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